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Town of Charlton

Planning Board Minutes
758 Charlton Road

Charlton, New York 12019
Minutes of the Planning Board Meeting – June 20, 2022
Chairman Jay Wilkinson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Charlton Town Hall.

Present: Jay Wilkinson, Chairman, Connie Wood, Dave Crudele, Greg Stevens, Robin Sevinsky, Bill Keniry, Esq., Planning Board Attorney, Susan York, Planning Board Clerk and Kim Caron, Recording Secretary.  Chris Mitchell arrived at 7:40 and Dawn Szurek arrived at 7:45 p.m.
AGENDA MEETING

Mr. Wilkinson stated that there is a quorum.
Minutes

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the draft of the May 16, 2022 meeting minutes needed to be approved.   Mrs. York has previously provided comments.  Wilkinson stated that the Board could vote on the minutes during the Business Meeting.
Public Hearings
None.
Subdivision Applications 
Heflin and Santos Associates (225.-1-35, -36.1, -36.2, -36.3)

Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is an application for a lot line change between 4 parcels of land owned by Garry Heflin located on Cook Road. Mr. Wilkinson stated that the original three lot subdivision was approved in 1998.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that when this process started the proposal was for a 8-lot subdivision and now it is a lot line change between 4 already existing lots.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the three new lots will be for single family homes.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the Board has worked through the issues with the applicant and the applicant’s representative to get to this point.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board can issue conditional approval based on the verification of the wetlands and DEC signing off, crossing permits for Lots 1 and 3, the SWPPP and the hydrology study is done and Mr. Baker sees no issue with it.
Mrs. Wood inquired about the 62 day clock.
Mr. Keniry stated that the approval done would be contingent upon the applicant completing items.  Mr. Keniry stated that the mylars do not get signed until the conditions are met.

Davidson (246.-3-61.111)

Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is a proposal for a subdivision of property owned by Nicholas Davidson.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the property consists of 66+ acres on the west side of Crane Street.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the proposal is to create one new building lot.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that Lot 1 will consist of 2.01 acres with 225 feet of frontage for a single-family residence and Lot 2 will be the remaining acres of 64+ acres with 175 feet of frontage and will encompass the existing farmhouse and improvements.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the ZBA granted a frontage variance to allow for the applicant to proceed with the subdivision.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that new maps have been received with the additional information the board requested at the last meeting.  

KORE Development & ABD Engineers (256.-1-69)

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the property is located at 720 Swaggertown Road.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the parcel is 9.25 acres of vacant land that the applicant is proposing to subdivide into two lots.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the original proposal did not meet the frontage regulation and a variance was obtained from the ZBA.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the proposed Lot 1 will be 7.18 + acres with 157.25 feet of frontage and the proposed Lot 2 will be 2.07 + acres with 200 feet of road frontage.
Pre-Application Conference
Mancini and Van Guilder (247.-1-34)
Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is an application for property located at 68 Sweetman Road.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the proposal is for a 4 lot subdivision of a 76.6 acre parcel.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the proposal calls for Lot 1 containing 4.1 acres and the existing house and improvements, Lot 2 containing 5 acres with 430 feet of road frontage, Lot 3 containing 9.7 acres with 200 feet of road frontage and Lot 4 containing 57.8 acres with 450 feet of road frontage.
Zoning Report

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the Board has received the report for review. 

Correspondence
None.

Town Board Liaison

Mr. St. John stated that the summer reading kickoff is 6/27 at Elmer Smith Park from 4-7 and is free to the public.  Mr. St. John stated that Councilman Robbins has organized a concert by Soul Provider at Gideon Hawley pavilion on 8/2.  Mr. St. John stated that the Town Board has formed the land use advisory committee and will be soliciting names for members.  Mr. St. John stated that they have already received 17 responses.  Mr. St. John stated that they will choose 6-7 people to serve. Mr. St. John stated that the Town Board finalized the numbers for the community center.  Mr. St. John stated that they hope to get $500,000.00.  Mr. St. John stated that there was a public hearing for the Route 67 Café project but the applicants did not attend.  Mr. St. John stated that the public hearing was closed at the last meeting and the clock has started.  Mr. St. John stated that action has to be taken before the clock runs out. 

Mr. Keniry stated, that in response to Mrs. Wood’s question about the 62 day clock on the Heflin project, that the provision in the code is for failure to file an approved subdivision map 62 days from date of approval. Mr. Keniry stated that in this case, the possible 62 day default would not be construed as a failure since it is out of the applicant’s control that DEC has not signed off on the wetland maps.
Mr. Wilkinson made a motion to close the Agenda meeting, seconded by Mr. Crudele.  All were in favor.  Agenda meeting closed at 7:19 p.m.

BUSINESS MEETING

Opened at 7:35 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes

Mr. Wilkinson made a motion to approve the draft of the May 16, 2022 meeting minutes with changes incorporated.  Mr. Crudele seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Mrs. Wood abstained from the vote.
SUBDIVISION APPLICATIONS
Heflin and Santos Associates (255.-1-35, -36.1, -36.2, -36.3)

Mr. Wilkinson gave a brief review of the application.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board has a complete application.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the latest drawing incorporates all items the board wanted over the last 18 months.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the town engineer suggested a SWPPP be prepared, which it has, and a cursory review has been completed by Charlie Baker.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the SWPPP is acceptable.
Mr. Wilkinson asked the board is there was any further discussion.

The board agreed to conditional approval.

Mr. Wilkinson made the motion to approve the Heflin and Santos Associates application for subdivision of parcels 225.-1-35, 225.-1-36.1, 225.-1-36.2 and 225.-1-36.3 contingent upon the formal review of the SWPPP by the town engineer, the approval of the wetlands as delineated by DEC and the wetlands crossing permits for the driveways for Lots 1 and 3 and authorize the chairman to sign the mylars as Resolution 2022-03.  Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. Roll call vote was taken:

Robin Sevinsky – aye

Dawn Szurek – aye

Dave Crudele – aye

Chris Mitchell – aye

Greg Stevens – aye

Connie Wood – aye

Jay Wilkinson – aye

Motion carried.

Resolution 2022-03 was made.
Davidson (246.-3-61.111)
Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is a proposal for a subdivision of property owned by Nicholas Davidson.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the property consists of 66+ acres on the west side of Crane Street.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the proposal is to create one new building lot.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that Lot 1 will consist of 2.01 acres with 225 feet of frontage for a single-family residence and Lot 2 will be the remaining acres of 64+ acres with 175 feet of frontage and will encompass the existing farmhouse and improvements.  Mr. Wilkinson sated that the board asked the applicant to put additional information on the drawings that has been completed.
Mr. Tingley appeared before the board.

Mr. Tingley stated that he wanted to remind everyone that the purpose of this subdivision is to build a house for a family member.  Mr. Tingly stated that at the last meeting the board asked for additional information on the existing structures on nearby lots and the parent parcel and the well and septics.  Mr. Tingley stated that this is all on the new maps. Mr. Tingley stated that there is also a letter from the surveyor regarding the setbacks between the well and septic locations. Mr. Tingley stated that the distance to the Vogt parcel is 249.3 feet and the distance to the Fleury parcel is 348.3 feet.  Mr. Tingley stated that he looked into the environmental study of 2010.  Mr. Tingley stated that CT Male was hired and they indicated the scope of looking at the situation.  Mr. Tingley stated that the parent parcel originally included a number of lots located along Crane Street prior to this application.  Mr. Tingley stated that it was noted by the Fire Department that there were materials stored on the property that generated concern. Mr. Tingley stated that there are no known spills or hazardous materials discharged on site. Mr. Tingley stated that the applicant’s application was denied.  Mr. Tingley stated that in 2011 the applicant purchased all of the property and cleaned up the entire site and then sold it to his son in 2017.  Mr. Tingley stated that the property has come a long way.  Mr. Tingley stated that now the applicant is looking to create a lot for his sister.  Mr. Tingley stated that there have been many comments about the shape of the lot. Mr. Tingley stated that the reality is that there were only two locations to put a house, where they have it and where they originally proposed to which the planning board said no. Mr. Tingley stated that this lot meets the requirements. Mr. Tingley stated the owner of the lot wants to retain the pond. Mr. Tingley stated that there have been questions about the sight distance. Mr. Tingley stated that he FOILED the driveway permit but has not received anything from the town yet. Mr. Tingley provided the applicant’s copy of the driveway permit for the existing driveway. 
Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board needs to discuss and deliberate to move forward.
Mrs. Wood stated that she has nothing against families being close together.  Mrs. Wood stated that she has serious concerns about this lot.  Mrs. Wood stated that the basis of her concerns come from the November 2010 site visit to the property.  Mrs. Wood stated that she parked on the road by the ditch and got very wet feet because it is a very wet area.  Mrs. Wood stated that the wetlands are not clearly shown on the maps and seem to form a “u” around the building envelope.  Mrs. Wood stated that the septic system is so constrained that she can’t imagine if it had to be moved.  Mrs. Wood stated that with climate changes the wetlands are like reservoirs creating issues for future owners. Mrs. Wood stated that she does not like the shape of the lot and is concerned for the future of the lot.

Mrs. Szurek stated that she has present and future concerns with this lot.  Mrs. Szurek stated that she does not understand the value of the “L” shape lot.  Ms. Szurek stated that since it is bisected by the stream and sloped stream bed, half is all that is left for the building envelope. Ms. Szurek stated that this shape design is not really helping the owner or any future owner.  Ms. Szurek stated that you can’t get there without crossing the stream or crossing the other person’s property.  Ms. Szurek stated that with the constraints of the lot the house cannot be expanded.  Ms. Szurek stated that if life changes and if there are additional family members straining that septic system where can an expansion or replacement new one go? Ms. Szurek stated that there is a power line going through the building envelope. Ms. Szurek stated that she took some pictures of the property from the road showing the slope.  Ms. Szurek stated that she is concerned for flooding since the pond is above the proposed home. Ms. Szurek stated that the slope is shown from one corner. Ms. Szurek stated that the land is not flat and it does not appear flat in the photos.  Ms. Szurek stated that any silt fences to protect the wetlands needed will further constrain the amount of territory. Ms. Szurek stated that she is worried about erosion from flooding as the water slopes to the stream. Ms. Szurek stated that this lot leaves no wiggle room if they need an additional well drilled, like many homes in Charlton require.  Ms. Szurek stated that any future owner could not add on to the property. Ms. Szurek stated that no one has addressed the slope on the septic side towards the proposed well.  Ms. Szurek stated that she is concerned for potential contamination of the well for the owner or future owners.  Ms. Szurek stated that this lot is too confined.
Mrs. Sevinsky recused herself.

Mr. Mitchell stated that he looked at the lot and does not think there is any real contamination of the land.  Mr. Mitchell stated that the grass would be dead and it is not dead.  Mr. Mitchell stated that the day he looked at the lot we had just gotten 3” of rain. Mr. Mitchell stated that he is not happy about the configuration but believes that it is a good buildable lot.

Mr. Crudele stated that he believes that the application is marginal in nearly every aspect.  Mr. Crudele stated that in order to subdivide the property the applicant sought and was granted a variance for the parent property to accommodate the limited available road frontage. Mr. Crudele stated that the variance, although substantial in size was granted and is not grounds to deny the application by itself but it does suggest that additional complications for this property exist. Mr. Crudele stated that the proposed lot has been designed in a manner such that although it nominally achieves the minimum required lot size of 2 acres it does so with significant negative characteristics. Mr. Crudele stated that to achieve the minimum lot area the application utilizes a layout with a peculiar narrow peninsula of land approximately 69 feet wide and 300 feet long extending from the main body of the lot. Mr. Crudele stated that this is nearly a quarter of the total lot area.  Mr. Crudele stated that challenges of land use and maintenance aside, for such an odd shape parcel, this also limits the practical area of the lot available for the building envelope, the septic system and the well. Mr. Crudele stated that because the peninsula and southern edge of the property are further segmented from the remainder of the lot by a stream, they are for all intents and purposes unable to contribute to the available area for that building envelope’s septic and well.  Mr. Crudele stated that further exacerbating the issue of minimal buildable area is the presence of extensive wetlands on this site.  Mr. Crudele stated that there is also an overhead power line crossing a large portion of the property near the proposed building envelope. Mr. Crudele started that when factoring together the wetlands, the stream, and the lot layout, there is just marginally enough room to accommodate a house, a septic system and a well.  Mr. Crudele stated that with a lot with such a minimal buildable area has almost no room to relocate the well or septic system and in a way that would continue to meet NYS minimum separation distances should a relocation be needed. Mr. Crudele stated that these concerns are also shared by the Charlton Environmental Conservation Commission, Environmental Design Partnership, LLP and the Saratoga County Planning Board per their written communication with the board. Mr. Crudele stated that the Town of Charlton’s subdivision regulations Section F, part f, item 1, states that for a lot to be buildable the lot arrangement shall be such that in constructing a building in compliance with the zoning ordinances there will be no foreseeable difficulties for reasons of topography or for other natural conditions.  Mr. Crudele stated that in this case there are foreseeable difficulties with the lot as designed in the application. Mr. Crudele stated that the significant presence of wetlands taken together with the nearby ponds and stream running through the property creates a situation where the permissible building envelope is extremely limited.  Mr. Crudele stated that if the septic system needs to be replaced in the future, a not uncommon occurrence, there does not appear to be room to relocate the replacement and the non-traditional layout of this lot places nearly a quarter of the total area in a narrow strip across the stream with limited access from the main body which will make use for maintenance of this area significantly challenging.  Mr. Crudele stated that flooding is also a concern at this property as the buildable area is significantly confined by not only wetlands but also ponds adjacent to the property line and a stream corridor running through the parcel and partially encircling the buildable area.  Mr. Crudele stated that the application before the planning board endeavors to create a new two acre lot from the current 66 acre parcel.  Mr. Crudele stated that given the amount of land available in the parent parcel there are likely other configurations that could accommodate the applicants desire to subdivide the property while also remedying the many significant issues with the existing application.
Mr. Stevens stated that he echoes the rest of the board.  Mr. Stevens stated that he feels that the proposal is concerning and marginal in many ways.  Mr. Stevens stated that it does meet the physical minimums required by zoning but it’s a contrived shape with narrow and arbitrary lot lines that create concerns.  Mr. Stevens stated that the town engineer’s letter states that the proposed lot is on marginal land. Mr. Stevens stated that the town engineer is in agreement with the county planning department and the Charlton ECC. Mr. Stevens stated that half of the septic area is within 100 feet of a wetland.  Mr. Stevens stated that there is very little space for future possible remediation.  Mr. Stevens stated that the entire house is within 100 feet of a wetland. Mr. Stevens stated that the space is limited for accessory buildings.  Mr. Stevens stated that with over 60 acres it would appear that there could be a better location for a lot and dwelling.
Mr. Wilkinson read the following into the record:

This proposed project violates the policy of the Planning Board and Charlton Environmental Conservation Commission to treat all wet lands regardless of whose jurisdiction with a 100 foot buffer. The applicant has not offered a plan to mitigate the impact on the wetlands.

First I agree with the information provided by the Town Engineer, County Planning and Charlton Environmental Conservation Commission. It is in the best interest of the Town to follow the recommendations of the Town Engineer, County Planning and Charlton Environmental Conservation Commission.

Comprehensive Plan Goal 2: Open Space/ Environmental Resources Groundwater, Streams, Wetlands and parks are valuable assets to preserve.

1. Place more emphasis on sitting new building to include minimal clearing of vegetation, retaining stonewalls and hedgerows, placing buildings and roads along tree lines or edges of open fields, and setbacks from streams and wetlands.

Subdivision Regulations Design and Construction Standards

Page 4: It is the declared policy and duty of the Planning Board to:

1. Consider land subdivision plats as part of a plan for safe, orderly, and efficient use of land and / or development of the Town. This subdivision does not take those points into consideration.

2. Subdivision Regulations Design and Construction Standards Page 27. Lots to be Buildable: "The lot arrangement shall be such that in construction a building in compliance with the Zoning Ordinance, there will be no foreseeable difficulties for reasons of topography or other natural conditions." There are a number of issues with the proposed lot. The location of the well is down gradient and should be 200 feet from the septic system, there is no room for a replacement septic system if needed and sight distance of the proposed driveway does not appear to be adequate.

Planning Board disapproved a subdivision application of this property in February 2011 because of violations on the property. Planning Board requests a site visit to inspect and ensure violations identified have been resolved. Phase I study of the old orchard requested by the Planning Board was never completed or received.

Additionally: There are open issues from a proposed previous subdivision in 2011 on the property now owned by Nicholas Davidson. There were numerous issues and code violations. The Planning Board is concerned that items identified in a Planning Board site visit on November 2010 have not been corrected. Additionally after the site visit, the Planning Board requested the applicant to provide a Phase 1 Environmental Site Assessment of the property to determine the nature and extent chemicals or petroleum products were potentially present in the soil based on the storage of old oil tanks, junk cars and pesticides used in conjunction with the orchard on the property. The applicant provided a Transaction Screen Environmental Site Assessment. This is still an open issue with the property.

The Planning Board performed a site review of 123 Crane Street on November 13, 2010. During the Planning Board's walk of the property numerous violations and concerns about material stored on the property were noted. On September 7, 2010 the Town of Charlton Zoning Administer and Building Inspector issued a letter sighting the violations on the property as of that day. Violations under the Charlton Zoning Ordinance, Local Law #1 also Known as the Property Maintenance Law. Violation of

Section 4 subsection #9 relating to unregistered vehicles and Section 4 subsection I Refuse Dumps. Under NYS Property Maintenance Code, unsafe structures, Vacant structures, Prohibited occupancy of those structures. Under NYS Fire Code Section Vacant Premises, Notice. Section guarding of vacant premises, Security of vacant premises, Removal of combustibles, Exterior property areas, Sanitation, weeds and vegetation, Accessory structures, Exterior Structures, General, Premise Identification, Structural members, Foundation Walls, Exterior Walls, Roofs and Drainage, Stairs decks and porches, Chimneys, Hand rails and guards, Windows and door frames, Glazing, Doors, Basement Hatchways and Guards for basement window, Rubbish and Garbage, Accumulation of rubbish and garbage, Dry vegetation and waste and refuse.

Violations were issued for the above.

To address the hazardous materials on the property the Planning Board asked the Charlton Environmental Conservation Commission to review the subdivision application and provide comments. The CECC recommended a Phase I Environmental Site Assessment of the property which includes qualified consultant’s recommendations on how to assess the extent of possible petroleum and chemical contamination and what site sampling may be recommended. The Planning Board asked the applicant to have the assessment preformed. The applicant had a lesser not as encompassing sturdy performed. C.T. Male Environmental conducted a transaction screen site assessment.
The Planning Board asked the CECC to review the most recent Davidson subdivision application and on June 15, 2022 received their comments and concerns. They noted the odd shaped lot appears to be created to meet the minimum 2 acre requirement for building lots. The lot shape creates a condition of placing the house, well, septic and driveway in a tightly packed cluster between wetland areas, pond, seasonal runoff area and existing driveway for the original farmhouse. A lot of this type does not have sufficient room to relocate a well, septic system or accommodate add-ons of a deck or pool. I agree with the CECC and Saratoga County Planning that a more acceptable area to subdivide could be found from this 66 acre parcel.

I visited the site on June 8, 2022 and agree with the Town Engineer that sight distance for the proposed driveway is a problem and a study is need by a licensed professional with traffic engineering experience, comment 1 of his March 10, 2022 letter to the planning board-to ensure a dangerous situation is not created. I also have concerns about the stream that flows along the north side of this property and into a culvert under Crane Street. I asked the Charlton Highway Superintendant the size of the Culvert and he reported back that it was 4 feet inside diameter. I also note during my site visit from the public way the culvert was 8 or more feet below the road.

Ms. Szurek provided pictures of the property for the board to review.

Mr. Tingley stated that he did not receive a copy of the 6/15/22 letter that Mr. Wilkinson referenced.

Mrs. Caron provided a copy to Mr. Tingley.

Mr. Tingley asked for a chance to reply to the board’s concerns.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the Board was in the deliberation process and was not taking further comments from the applicant or applicant’s representative.

Mrs. Wood read the following motion to deny:

I move to deny the Davidson subdivision located on Crane Street, Town of Charlton based on the following:

1 . This subdivision violates the Town of Charlton Comprehensive Plan.

a. The subdivision fails to balance growth with the protections of various water resources including streams and wetlands.

b. The applicant has failed to show compliance with relevant New York State Department of Environmental Conservation regulations.

C. The applicant did not address Significant Environmental Impact finding #9 where the board found the proposed action will result in an adverse change to natural resources, specifically wetlands.

d. The applicant refused to provide a plan to mitigate identified impacts on wetlands.

2. This subdivision violates both the letter and spirit of the Town of Charlton Subdivision Regulations.

a. The character of the land is poor and will not be used safely for building purposes. This was confirmed by the Town designated engineer and the Saratoga County Planning Department. The subdivision poses a danger to health and flooding conditions. It is foreseeable that there will be significant difficulties arising from the topography and natural conditions for the owner and future owners.

b. The applicant failed to show sufficient area for both a full replacement of the onsite septic system and the septic expansion. 50% of the septic system does not meet the required buffers. This is stated in the Town designated engineer's March 10 letter. All of the applicant's submissions including engineering, land survey and wetlands were also considered.

C. New York State Wastewater Treatment Standards require septic tanks have a setback of 50' to a watercourse or wetland. Absorption fields must have a setback of 100' to a watercourse or wetland. The applicant did not show definite and reliable compliance with these requirements.

d. The premise of the project is based upon the applicant's representation that the disposition of the property is between and among family members, and as such the board should relax required compliance. This would be inappropriate in general, and specifically, considering that the new residence will be resold. The application states that the project is not based upon a variance. This is false. The created lot is required to be at least two acres of land and at least have two hundred feet of road frontage. The proposed lot unnecessarily created a noncompliant condition that resulted in a variance allowing this application to proceed.

e. The proposed lot is completely unnecessarily a very poor subdivision design. The long narrow strip of land represents nothing more than a forced effort to shove the irregular lot into the area and bulk regulations. The parcel is being created from a larger parcel of over 60 acres, where there remains plenty of land to utilize to safely undertake a safe and compliant subdivision.

f. Approval would violate the planning board's duty to apply the standard that the proposed lot be part of a plan for safe, orderly, and efficient use of land and development of the town. The application fails each requirement.

g. The application fails to protect natural resources and the applicant has remained unwilling to modify the application to conform to requirements.

h. The Town subdivision regulations prohibit the planning board from approving land subject to flooding or deemed by the board as uninhabitable for residential occupancy.

3. When the Planning Board visited the site it observed the following adverse and unfavorable conditions, all of which we have thoroughly discussed here, as well as a potential issue with the sight distance from the proposed new driveway. The Town designated engineer recommended the applicant provide a sight distance evaluation prepared by a licensed professional with traffic engineering experience.

a. The applicant claimed that a highway permit was previously issued for this same property in April 2010, which was received from the applicant this evening.

b. The applicant has not Submitted the claimed highway permit to address the safe

sight distance requirements for new driveway locations.

C. The applicant has failed to sufficiently address the planning board's concern for the safety of the applicant and the general public, concerning sight distance.

d. The applicant claims that the board should ignore what was observed at the property and the wetlands and wet areas on the property and without thought, simply and automatically limit and restrict its consideration and protection of the wet areas and wetlands, by leaving it all to the DEC or Army Corps. The board's visual inspection of the property demonstrated that the property exhibited the following conditions and characteristics, which has been covered, it is a very constrained lot, the building envelope is very constrained, it has contrived design, it is being proposed on marginal land that has so much of the two acres in wetlands, including a large pond adjacent to a proposed division line. At the public hearing a neighbor spoke about a large culvert and stated that everything drains to the area where the residence is proposed, and particularly the septic. The septic is proposed in an area that has been a fishing pond. Ignoring the fact that the home and septic are proposed in the middle of the wet area of the property is turning a blind eye to what was observed on site. The improvement would be unsafe for the applicant or a future resident.

Ms. Szurek seconded the motion.  Roll call vote was taken:

Robin Sevinsky – recused

Chris Mitchell – no

Dave Crudele – aye

Greg Stevens – aye

Dawn Szurek – aye

Connie Wood – aye

Jay Wilkinson – aye

Motion denied.

Resolution 2022-04 for denial was made.
KORE Development and ABD Engineers (256.-1-69)
Dave Kimmer, from ABD Engineers appeared before the Board.

Mr. Kimmer stated that this is a 9 acre parcel located on 720 Swaggertown Road.  Mr. stated that this would be a minor subdivision with Lot 1 being 2 acres and Lot 2 being 7 acres.  Mr. Kimmer stated that the lots will contain single family homes with on site well and septic systems. Mr. Kimmer stated that a variance was obtained from the ZBA for the frontage. Mr. Kimmer stated that the lots conform to the regulations.

Mrs. Wood asked if there was any room to move the septic on Lot 2 in the back.

Mr. Kimmer stated that the lots are flat and the applicant is flexible in the locations.

Mrs. Wood asked what the date was for the latest revision to the drawings.

Mr. Kimmer stated that the map should have a last revision date of 2/3/22.  Mr. Kimmer stated that test pit information was added to the drawings.

Ms. Szurek inquired if there were any wetlands.

Mr. Wilkinson responded no.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board prefers to see the septic system in the rear of the house.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the perc test results are acceptable. Mr. Wilkinson stated that the lots are in compliance with the ZBA variance.  Mr. Wilkinson asked what the distance was from Lot 2.
Mr. Kimmer stated that it was 20 feet back from the road.

Mr. Wilkinson asked what the driveway length was for Lot 1.

Mr. Kimmer stated 700 feet long.

Mrs. Wood stated that there were specific requirements for driveways longer than 500 feet.

Mr. Kimmer stated that he was aware.

Mrs. York provided the driveway note for the drawings.

The Board completed Part II of the EAF.

Mrs. Wood made the motion to declare the Planning Board as lead agency for the purposes of SEQRA and that the action is an unlisted action with a negative declaration relative to SEQRA.  Mr. Wilkinson seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Mr. Wilkinson made the motion to schedule the Public Hearing for July 18, 2022 at 7:30 p.m.  Mr. Mitchell seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Mrs. York provided the hearing cards.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the application would be referred to the town engineer and the Saratoga County Planning Board for review.  Mr. Wilkinson told Mr. Kimmer to fund the engineering escrow two weeks prior to July 18.
PRE-APPLICATION CONFERENCE
Mancini and Van Guilder (247.-1-34)
Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is a proposal for a 4 lot subdivision at 68 Sweetman Road.
Kevin Weed from Van Guilder appeared before the board.

The board reviewed the drawings.

The board provided feedback on the current proposal and offered suggestions for things they would like to see on the drawings.
ZONING REPORT

The Board reviewed the report.
CORRESPONDENCE

None.

TOWN BOARD LIAISON

Mr. St. John gave his report during the agenda meeting.

Mr. Wilkinson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Mitchell seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Kimberly A. Caron

Recording Secretary
